
TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES OCTOBER 7, 2021
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held via Zoom, on October 7, 2021.
Members Present: Joe Palmeri, Eric Lucentini, Michael Parry, Noah Grunberg, Chris Macek
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: John Taylor
Guests: Tom Kuklinski
Chair Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m.

A motion was made by Noah to approved the Quient hearing minutes of April 29. This was seconded by Eric.

Voting in Support of motion: Eric, Michael, Noah
       
Opposed:    None

       
Abstentions: Chris, Joe

Motion passed 3-0-2

A motion was made by Noah, seconded by Eric, to approve the meeting minutes of April 29.


Voting in Support of motion: Eric, Michael, Noah
       
Opposed:    None

       
Abstentions: Chris, Joe

Motion passed 3-0-2

The Board had recently voted to increase the fee for a hearing from $100 to $225. The first ad that ran following that increase cost $250. It seems like the fee should be raised again. Buckland charges $300 for a hearing. Colrain charges $250 but plans to increase the fee. Chris said he voted against the increase before and would do it again, as he felt it put an undue burden on people. The Recorder is the only newspaper of record in our area and the costs keep rising. Some towns have a line item in the budgets of various boards to cover the cost of advertising above what is charged to applicants.
At 7:16 p.m. the meeting was recessed for the purpose of a public hearing for Tom Kuklinski.
The meeting resumed at 7:45 p.m.
The Board agreed to deliberate on the application of Tom Kuklinski for a home-based business.
The footprint of the building will not change. The project meets all the requirements of the home-based business bylaw. The only real concern from the Board was if those in the neighborhood might have some objections about the noise of machinery on weekends, but it was felt that there could be some recourse if that were to happen.

This project is clearly a secondary use of the property. The portion of the barn to be used is well under the limit of 50% of the gross floor area of the residence.

The studio will be owned and operated by Thomas Kuklinski, the property owner.

Only minor exterior changes will be made to the building. The most obvious being the change from a modern garage door to carriage-type doors, which are more in keeping with the original use of the building.

There will be no sign visible from the street. A sign no larger than 16 x 32 will be placed on the building.

Traffic volume is not expected to increase. 

Parking for the occasional visiting client will be accommodated by the existing driveway.

Noise is a possible concern if the doors to the barn are open. The added insulation will keep noise to a minimum if the doors are closed. 

No unreasonable hazards to abutters, vehicle, or pedestrians will be caused by this project,

Allowing this home-based business to operate will allow the home owner to earn a living and will bring another craftsperson to the village. 

Very little traffic is expected. The existing driveway has room for several cars in addition to those of the owner.

Town water and sewer systems are in place. The project is not expected to add undue stress on utilities.

The conversion of the barn will increase the amount of property taxes paid by the owner.

As there is to be no change to the building’s footprint runoff will not change.

Proposed signage is within the limits of the Zoning Bylaws.

Based on the information collected, the above findings, a motion was made by Noah and seconded by Chris, that the Board vote to grant approval of the proposed project, under Shelburne Zoning Bylaw Sections 4.3 and 7.0 to Thomas Kuklinski to renovate space to be used as a woodworking shop/home-based business, at property located at 14 High Street. 

Voting in Support of motion: Chris, Noah, Eric, Michael, Joe

      
 Opposed:    None

      
 Abstentions: None


Motion passed 5-0-0

Eric and Michael left the meeting.
It was noted that Mike Skalski had not been given a Special Permit to conduct a flea market at his property on the Mohawk Trail, but he has been doing it. 

Questions have been received about the large Apex Orchard sign on Route 2. It is allowed under the sign bylaws.

At 8:25 p.m. a motion was made by Chris, seconded by Noah, to adjourn the meeting.


Voting in Support of motion: Chris, Joe, Noah
      
 Opposed:    None

      
 Abstentions: None


 Motion passed: 3-0-0

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
Document List

Application for a Special Permit from Tom Kuklinski

